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Record of the regular meeting of June 20, 2001


The Permanent Council held a regular meeting to review the topics on the order of business, document CP/OD-1282/01.


There was a minute of silence to honor the memory of His Excellency Víctor Paz Estensoro, former President of the Republic of Bolivia.


The Council took note of the presentation made by Her Excellency María Eugenia Brizuela de Ávila, Minister of Foreign Affairs of El Salvador.  The Minister referred, inter alia, to her Government’s commitment to the promotion and defense of democracy and human rights.  She also underscored and expressed her appreciation of the solidarity shown by the countries of the Hemisphere following the earthquakes that devastated her country in January of this year.


The Permanent Council began considering the Resolution of San José de Costa Rica –“Inter-American Democratic Charter” [AG/RES. 1838 (XXXI-O/01)].  On that occasion, in order to comply with the mandate issued by the General Assembly through resolution AG/RES. 1838 (XXXI-O/01), it was agreed to:

a. To form and install a working group, open to all delegations, to continue preparing the Inter-American Democratic Charter draft resolution; 

b. To continue hearing any general statements that delegations might like to present to the Permanent Council; and

c. To instruct the Chair of the Permanent Council to present, following consultation with the delegations, a work plan for consideration of the draft Inter-American Democratic Charter. 

Ambassador Humberto De La Calle, Permanent Representative of Colombia was elected Chair of the Working Group by acclamation.


Given the late hour, the Council decided to postpone consideration of the following items on the order of business: 

1. Report of the General Secretariat on the activities of the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy corresponding to first quarter 2001 (CP/doc.3462/01).

2. Annual Report of the Inspector General corresponding to the period from January 1 to December 31, 2000 (CP/doc.3470/01).

3. Request of the International Committee of the Red Cross to be granted Permanent Observer status (CP/doc.3451/01).

4. Adoption of the Minutes of the meeting held on October 23, 2000 (CP/ACTA 1254/00).

The Council bad farewell to Ambassador Luis J. Lauredo, Permanent Representative of the United States.
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The transcriptions of the presentations and statements made during this meeting may be found in document CP/ACTA 1282/01.
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